

Friday 6th October 2020 Autumn Term Issue 8

Dear Parent and Carer,

A very warm welcome back to you all. I hope you had a great half term and all is well with you and your family.

COVID update: Hopefully you will have received a letter from me this week regarding face coverings. Now seems like the perfect time to refocus our attention and not let our guards down. We have implemented new procedures surrounding safety here, with our main focus remaining on keeping everyone safe and the school open. Long may this continue. If you have not received this letter, or are in any doubts, please contact myself or the school secretary and we will gladly assist you.

In other news, the children appear to be incredibly excited to be back. Their new topics and books seem to be a hit, with high levels of engagement and enthusiasm buzzing around the classrooms. I do feel very blessed to have such a great curriculum, a great team of teachers and staff and of course utterly amazing children. The perfect ingredients in my opinion. This week attendance has hit the 100% mark and rarely dipped below 97%. This is a fantastic effort, so thank you for your continued efforts and support with this. It really is making a positive impact.

Kind regards Kieran Walsh

Lannergrams

Well done to everyone who received a Lannergram this week:

Y1: Finnley D, Indie G, Frankie S
Y2: Jensen B, George H, Charlie M
Y3: Franky H, Zoe S, Barney S
Y4: Willow B, Matilda C, Jowan E
Y5: Kacey B, Charlie E, Billy H
Y6: Tommy B, Lola C, Seb J

Attendance Cup

The attendance cup was awarded to Year 1 & 2 this week for their attendance.

The Attendance this week -

Group	% Attend
Year 1	100.0
Year 2	100.0
Year 3	99.1
Year 4	95.3
Year 5	98.3
Year 6	98.0
Totals	98 3



School photos

Please note school photos have been postponed from 12th November 2020 until 4th March 2021. We apologise for any inconvenience.

Children in Need

The theme for this year's Children in need is the 'Five to Thrive' campaign. This is to focus on and boost children's mental wellbeing. Each class from years reception to six, be involved in a daily wellbeing activities based on the 'Five to thrive campaign' with videos from the Children in Need's new Schools ambassador, Joe Wicks. This will then culminate on Friday 13th

This will then culminate on Friday 13th November, when the children can bring in a small donation to come into school in **non-uniform**. We

look forward to taking part and continuing to focus on our well-being throughout the school.



School Dinners - New Menu

KS1 (Autumn Term (2) 2020) menu will be available on School Gateway 12pm Friday 6th Nov for bookings to be made, all existing bookings have been cancelled.

KS2 the menu will be available for you to book meals from 12pm Friday 13th Nov. Next week KS2 remain on the existing packed lunch menu. Children who have a separate allergy menu also have new menus for bookings to be made. Any problems please contact the school office.

Nasal Flu

Date of Visit: Monday 16th November

School Code: EE111837 Nasal Flu Consent Form

Link: https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/For

ms/Flu

Tel No.: 01872 221105/06

Deadline to submit: Thursday 12th November noon Please only submit a consent form if you have not already done so and would like your child vaccinated. If you are unsure or need any assistance then please contact the School Immunisation Team on 01872 221105